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	Town of Groton Massachusetts
Great Pond Advisory Committee

Minutes



September 22, 2022

Present: Woodle, Luening, Kaleta, Salon, Hersch
Absent:  Hurley, Wheatley
Meeting called to order at 7:05pm.  
Minutes: Hersch motions to accept minutes from June meeting, Woodle seconds, 4-0-1 in favor. Hersch motions to accept July minutes, Woodle seconds, 4-0-1 in favor.
Financial Report: The budget remains at $2385. 
Baddacook Pond Harvesting will be approximately $250 over budget for 2022 harvesting. 
Summer or 2022 harvested approximately 76 truckloads or 304 cubic yards of weeds. Water level low, but clear.
Harvester needs to be painted; Hersch suggested looking into shop that paints fire engines.
Whitney Pond Update: Nothing to report.
Duck Pond- Water level is very low; Kaleta able to inexpensively repair hoses using tape; suspected beavers are chewing on hoses. Increase cost of energy may create deficit to run compressor. No dramatic reduction or increase in oxygen levels, mostly seasonal. Transoarency has improved and freshwater sponge seen suggesting healthy pond. Aeration inhibits growth of weeds. Plan going forward to save energy is to reduce aeration duration. 
LL/KP Update Hersch said a meeting will be scheduled with Town Manager and DPW director to discuss 319 funds and town matching costs.
Hersch discussed three social events and their success at lake this summer. Interest by residents to continue them.
Woodle to contact Bare Hill Pond consultant about water testing at Groton lakes and invite to a GPAC meeting.
Adjournment Salon moved to adjourn, Hersch seconded, voted unanimously at 8:55pm.

Respectfully submitted by

Alexander Woodle


